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21st November 2016 
 
 
Dear Belinda, 
 
It’s disappointing to note that the response to my letter of 20th October 2016 was from John 
Conneely by email and not from you as Fund Manager, to whom all our correspondence is 
addressed, and that there has been no attempt to set up a meeting to address the two 
outstanding issues which were first raised in correspondence with you on 15th October 2015 
(copy attached) following the 2015 AGM. 
 
I also note that either John or yourself have been in direct contact with Joyce Farrell, one of 
ESB’s representatives on the RSA/ESB Joint Forum. The agenda for this Forum is always agreed 
between the two parties at each meeting and not with/by 3rd parties. As already stated there is 
a meeting scheduled for December with a very packed agenda and the progress made at this 
meeting will determine what the agenda will be for the next meeting, likely to be scheduled for 
January, as unfinished business will be carried forward to that meeting.  
 
In view of the length of time that these two issues, i.e. Reserves & Members cover abroad, are 
outstanding I would appreciate that you treat them with the urgency that they deserve and 
revert to me with proposed meeting dates sooner rather than later. 
 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Michael MacNamara,                                                                                                                                                  

Hon Secretary,                                                                                                                                                      

National Executive,                                                                                                                                                 

ESBRSA 


